ZION EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH 1005 11TH AVE. NORTH, HUMBOLDT, IOWA 50548

PHONE: (515) 332-3279 FAX: (515) 332-3295

E-MAIL: zion@goldfieldaccess.net WEBSITE: zioninhumboldt.org

April 15, 2018

Rev. Aaron Flatau Rev. Kyle McBee Senior Pastor Associate Pastor

Cell Phone: 515-890-7558 Cell Phone: 515-269-7839

Barb Zabel, Preschool Teacher Phone: 332-3064

AT THE END OF THE SERVICE – be sure to greet those who are seated around you. **YOU are His Voice, His Hand,** to those who are worshipping with you.

LUTHERAN HOUR "Peace to You" with Guest Speaker Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer. Christians often say, "The Lord be with you." What does that look like? And how do you know Jesus is indeed with you? Jesus' visit to His first disciples shows us the how and what of confidence in Christ. (Luke 24:36-49) Listen to "The Lutheran Hour" locally on Sunday at 12:01 p.m. on KHBT 97.7 FM and at 6:00 p.m. on KJYL 100.7 FM or on the web at www.lutheranhour.org/AFN/listen.htm. "The Lutheran Hour" is also on XM's Family Talk Radio every Sunday at 1:00 p.m. (EST). Today's broadcast is sponsored to the glory of God by Pearl Pedersen in memory of her great grandson, Trey Haft, who would have been 4 on April 17.

HOSPITALIZED THIS WEEK: Velma Wood (mother of Jennifer Rolland), Hospice at Long Term Care, Humboldt Hospital.

Please remember in your *PRAYERS* THIS WEEK: Gerald Ohm; Janet Moench, Hans Engman Family (Mick Engman's brother and David Engman's uncle passed away); Al Hippen Family; Ray Kunert Family; John Vought Family; Harold Schnell Family (Arlene Moritz brother passed away); Geneva Wredt Family (Tim Wredt's mother passed away); Susan Allen; Lorna Stellhorn; Mary Grebe; Joe Vanderhoff; Cassie Markman (daughter of Lonnie and Deb Ruberg and granddaughter of Linda Schade); Dawn Busse (sister of Terry Busse and niece of Judy Harklau); Scot Slaikeu; Sidney Paul.

"FOOD FOR THE FLOORS" BAKE SALE before and after Church today.

DON'T FORGET "SIT 'N SIP": Tuesday morning, April 17, 9:30 to 11:00 a.m. Enjoy a few minutes with a cup of coffee and a little snack as you visit with your Zion Family. Come as you are and stay as long as you like. This is for you to enjoy!

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME AND TALENTS: ATTENDANCE

Saturday-85; Contemporary Sunday-198;

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE: OFFERINGS

WEEK #14 - 4/8/2018

Weekly Budget Needs to Date: \$8,091.00

DESIGNATED OFFERING: Weekly-\$5,223; Easter-\$310; Preschool-\$630; KHBT Lutheran Hour-\$31.50; Priscilla Shirer Simulcast Tickets-\$30;

Improvement Fund-\$50; Reimbursement-Women's Bible Study Material-\$14; Memorials: Growing In Christ Projects: Ray Kunert-\$10,

Harold Schnell-\$40, Jolene Wilhelm-\$10; Carpet Fund: Jolene Wilhelm-\$10;

ZION'S SCHEDULE THIS WEEK:

Today	National Volunteer Week Begins	
Tues.	9:15 a.m.	Women's Bible Study
	9:30 a.m.	Sit 'N Sip in Fellowship Hall
	6:30 p.m.	Women's Bible Study
Wed.	10:00 a.m.	Ladies Bible Study
	7:00 p.m.	Confirmation (7 th & 8 th Grade)
	7:00 p.m.	Adult Choir
Sat.	7:00 a.m.	Men's Bible Breakfast at Millers Landing
	(Bake Sale before & after church for Carpet Fund)	
	6:00 p.m.	Worship with Communion
		National Volunteer Week Ends
Sun.	8:45 a.m.	Sunday School
	8:45 a.m.	Youth & Adult Bible Studies
	(Bake Sale before & after church for Carpet Fund)	
	10:00 a.m.	Worship with Communion
	4:00 p.m.	Carpet Fund Event
	5:00 p.m.	Carpet Fund Dinner
	_	

LWML has new CARDS for sale! Easter, Baby, Sympathy, Wedding, Anniversary, Birthday, Get Well, Etc. Individual Cards are \$1.00 and the price for boxed cards is on back of the box. The cards are in the Narthex.

LWML MISSION NOTES: For <u>APRIL</u> we are collecting toiletries and paper products for **Domestic/Sexual Assault Outreach Center and Beacon of Hope** in Fort Dodge. **Suggested needs**: Toiletries: body wash, body lotion, deodorant, toothpaste and toothbrushes, feminine pads, dish soap, storage bags, garbage bags; Paper products: paper plates, (small and dinner size), paper towels, napkins, plastic cups, toilet paper, Kleenex. Please place your donations in the totes in the wood cabinet located on the north wall in the Narthex. Thank you.

LWML Mission Committee: Joan A., Marian A., Jackie S.

You are invited to a Come and Go Bridal Shower Brunch honoring Rebecca Johnson, bride to be of Dwight Shaull, next Saturday, April 21 from 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. in Zion's Fellowship Hall. Rebecca is registered at Target, Bed Bath and Beyond and Amazon.

The **Ingathering** for the **LWML Spring Rally at Immanuel**, **Livermore** on April 25 will be money or gift cards to be divided between Camp Okoboji and D/SAOC.

Women of Zion and friends are hosting a Priscilla Shirer Simulcast at the end of April with women coming from our community and surrounding towns. We'd like to have some door prizes, etc. available and wondered if anyone would have any Christian DVDS, books or Bibles they'd like to contribute for this? There will be a box in the Narthex for this or you can put donations in Judy Gronbach's mail box. We are also looking for donations of bars, coffee cakes or muffins for the event. Also, anyone willing to help serve that day. Contact Vivian Gronbach or Judy Gronbach if you can help!

PRESCHOOL OPEN HOUSE will be held Thursday, May 3 from 6:00-**7:00 p.m.** to register children ages 3-5 for the 2018-19 classes. Morning and afternoon sessions are available.

2018 CAMP VBS: Vacation Bible School plans are underway! VBS will be held June 4-7, from 9:00 a.m. to Noon, for age 4 through 6th grade. The theme is "Shining Star". "Let your light so shine before men." Matthew 5:16 The program will be at 6:30 p.m. on June 7 with the Carnival to follow with fun activities. Registration information will be coming at a later date. We are looking for helpers in various areas. If you are interested, please contact Angela Naeve (373-6070), Darla Opheim (332-4723) or Tracy Dickey (373-6352).

The **2018 Flower and KHBT Lutheran Hour Charts** are posted to the south of the east bulletin board in the Narthex. If you would like to place flowers in the front of the Sanctuary on the side stones or sponsor a Lutheran Hour Broadcast you may do so by signing up on one of the charts. Please take time and consider one or both of these opportunities to give thanks and praise to our gracious Lord. Please finish filling in 2018. Thank you.

JR. LYC Scrip Program: Orders are taken for Scrip Cards the 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month. By buying groceries, gas or giving them as gifts you support the Jr. LYC. The following cards allow Jr. LYC to make a reasonable profit:

- 1- Fareway 3 percent back
- 2- Hy-Vee 5 percent back
- 3- Casey's 3 percent back

CANS FOR CAMP OKOBOJI – Please take **all empty pop cans and bottles** and put them in the **container** located outside on the **east side** of the Sunday school wing of the church building. Thank you.

LUTHERAN WITNESS, the official publication of the LC-MS, is available to members. Cost is \$22.67. Please consider reimbursing Zion. Place your offering in an envelope marked Lutheran Witness Sub. with your envelope number. We thank those who have reimbursed Zion. If you are not receiving the Lutheran Witness and would like to, please notify the church office.

If you have changed your **phone number** or are now using only a cell number, have a new **e-mail address**, or have moved and have a new **physical address**, please contact the church office at zion@goldfieldaccess.net or 332-3279 with your new phone number, e-mail address, and/or physical address.

LWML STAMPS FOR MISSIONS: Please remember to save those stamps! Commemorative stamps, foreign stamps and high value stamps sell the best. Do not save Christmas or LOVE stamps. Stamps must be as perfect as possible as they are sold to collectors. Please cut 1/4 inch around the stamp and place them in box on table in Narthex. To find the 2018 Commemorative stamps, go online. If you do not have access to a computer, there is a poster at the post office that shows the 2018 Commemorative stamps.

Twin Rivers Habitat for Humanity invites you to a Ground Breaking Event on **April 22** at 4 p.m. at 211 1st Ave. S., Humboldt. Following at 5 p.m. join us at an Italian Cuisine Night at our Saviour's Lutheran Church. Tickets: Adults \$8, Children 5-12 \$5, and under 5 free. Take out is available.

The Humboldt Hospital Auxiliary \$6 Celebrate Spring Sale will be held in the Humboldt County Memorial Hospital Conference Room on Friday, April 27 from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. and on Saturday, April 28 from 9-11 a.m. This includes jewelry and accessory items, as well as a Silent Auction for themed baskets and other items. The baskets will be on display at HCMH starting Tuesday, April 24. Join the HCMH Auxiliary for coffee & treats, catered by Kelmar. Proceeds used for annual scholarships and to support the needs of the HCMH. Your participation is appreciated as this is the Auxiliary's biggest fundraising event of the year. Thank you.

Join your brothers and sisters in Christ for a fun-filled weekend. Camp Okoboji Volunteer Weekend will be held Thursday, May 3 through Saturday, May 5. We will conclude Saturday May 5 with a dinner. You are welcome to stay overnight and enjoy helping on Sunday, May 6 with an Omelet Brunch from 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. with a free will offering going for Camp projects and the annual fund. Please call ahead for reservations for housing and meals at 1-712-337-3325 or email Joy.campokoboji@gmail.com.

Priscilla SHIRER SIMULCAST

Worship with ANTHONY EVANS APRIL 28, 2018

JOIN US!

Zion Lutheran Church 1005 11th Ave. North Humboldt, IA 50548 9:00 am-4:35 pm

Questions or more info please call Judy at 515-890-1133

To Register: Go to Eventbrite.com \$15.00 before April 1st \$20 up to day of event

On April 28th from 9:00 am-4:35 pm at Zion Lutheran Church in Humboldt, we invite you to join women from all over Northwest lowa for a 1-day event with bestselling author and star of "War Room", Priscilla Shirer, along with Christian recording artist Anthony Evans. She will be broadcasting live from Florida to share with the world her teaching on the power of prayer and how to study God's word for yourself. Each simulcast message is unique and tailored for a global audience. Invite your friends, family and co-workers for this fun and inspiring event!! This will be a day of biblical teaching, prayer and worship that you won't want to miss! You can find more information and ticket sales on eventbrite.com by searching key words "Priscilla Shirer, Humboldt Iowa".





Renovations for Nkosi School Dorms

I will be spending four weeks at the Johnson Nkosi Memorial Primary School in Mukono, Uganda this summer. While I am there, I will be teaching English and providing professional development training for teachers to improve their English language instruction. The Nkosi School is a Christian boarding school that was founded in response to the HIV/AIDS epidemic in Uganda, and its mission is to educate and support children who have been orphaned due to AIDS. I visited the school for ten days last June and was amazed by the resilience, academic curiosity, and strong faith that these students have in the face of so much adversity. I care very deeply about the students and teachers at this school and the message they send about the value of education and the Christian faith. I am currently raising money for renovations to the student dorms at the Nkosi School – things such as mosquito nets, new windows, and fresh paint are badly needed.

If you feel moved to learn more or help, you can make a donation to the GoFundMe page here: https://www.gofundme.com/nkosischool and share it with your friends and family through Facebook, email, and social media. If you head to this website: https://sites.google.com/view/kyteachersinuganda/home, you can learn more about my trip to Uganda and how this impacts my classroom in Louisville, KY. I also ask that you keep the Nkosi School teachers and students in your thoughts and prayers. Thank you!

Please feel free to email me with any questions at sara.m.torkelson@gmail.com.

-Sara (Torkelson) Meierding

(All funds raised go directly to renovations to the school, Sara is paying her own way down there again this year.)



Cereal Drive

Zion Sunday School is hosting a Cereal Drive for the Beacon of Hope Shelter.

The Beacon of Hope Shelter has been our mission project this year and we want to end the school year with a bang! With just a little over a month left of Sunday School, we want to collect as many boxes of cereal as we can! You can drop off your donations along the north wall in the Narthex in the marked bin(s).

We appreciate your help and support.

~Zion Sunday School

To learn more about the Beacon of Hope Shelter please visit www.beaconofhopeshelter.com

MAKE A DIFFERENCE! VOLUNTEER SATURDAY, APRIL 21!



YOU are invited to be part excitina **IOWAY** an outreach to hundreds of children and parents Moulton Elementary School Saturday, April 21, from 8:00 - Noon at 1541 - 8th Street, Des Moines. Of the elementary students (K-5) a large majority of students

are refugees and immigrants from many countries. There are currently **27** languages spoken in the school.

Be part of bringing a few hours of fun, food and games into their lives. Bring your kindergarten age (and older) children and grandchildren to be part of the adventure. Bring your youth group. This will provide a unique opportunity for all ages.

We need MANY ADULT VOLUNTEERS because we have no idea how many children and parents will come. Pictured above are part of the group who volunteered at our September 2017 outreach. Let us know your volunteer preference of sports, music, crafts or food by registering online: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/moulton-elementary

- 8 a.m. Volunteers arrive and set-up. Come into the northwest door.
- 9 a.m. Students arrive and are served a quick breakfast
- 9:15 a.m. 11:00 a.m. Judy Newhouse and ISU music students will conduct a Music/Craft Camp and Pastor Aaron Hannemann, a Sports Camp.
- 11:00 a.m. Serve lunch, followed by clean up and finished by noon
- Food: Sponsored by Brotherhood Mutual Insurance Company American Church Group (through IDW Group Partnership Program)
- Items needed by the students: hygiene items, sweatpants, socks and underwear for ages K-5th grade. Please bring April 21.

Please register online at: